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Title
Agenda Item:
Approval of Contract Amendment No. 1 for The Washington Center for the Performing Arts (WCPA) Exterior
Repairs Architectural Services
..Body

Issue:
This amendment increases the scope of work and fees to the existing Professional Services Agreement with
MSGS Architects by $27,221. The total agreement now exceeds $300,000 so City Council approval is
required.

Committee Recommendation:
Not referred to a committee.

City Manager's Recommendation:
Move to authorize the City Manager to approve Amendment No. 1 to the Professional Services Agreement for
Architectural Services.

Staff Contact:
Rick Dougherty, Public Works Technical Services, 360.753.8485.

Presenter(s):
None. This is a Consent Calendar item.

Background and Analysis:
On March 7, 2012, the City entered into a Professional Services Agreement for architectural services with
MSGS Architects of Olympia to design the new exterior cladding for the WCPA. The original contract amount
was $291,350. The scope of work focused on designing a new exterior cladding system to include new
insulation and rain screen barriers to preclude future water intrusion.

Since the contract was originally executed with MSGS Architects, several issues have driven the need for
amending the contract. These include additional features such as the larger entrance, permanent sign,
banner supports, and glass entry. The City also decided to replace the deteriorating roof and roof-top
mechanical units in order to reduce the overall cost of three separate projects and limit the disruption to
downtown.
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Amendment No. 1 is in the amount of $27,221 to add structural engineering services to support the
additions to the contract; design the new WCPA permanent sign; and perform infrared scanning of the roof
to determine the extent of damage to the existing insulation. If the insulation is not damaged, it would not
need to be replaced, thereby saving construction costs. This will result in a new total contract amount of
$318,571.

Neighborhood/Community Interests (if known):
None known.

Options:
1.      Authorize the City Manager to approve Amendment No. 1 to the Professional Services
Agreement for Architectural Services.

This will allow the architects to complete design of the WCPA project including the additional
building features approved by City Council on June 12, 2012.

2.      Do not authorize the City Manager to approve Amendment No. 1 to the Professional Services
Agreement for Architectural Services.

The architect will not be able to complete design of the additional building features approved by
Council or perform the infrared testing.

Financial Impact:
Authorizing this amendment will result in an additional $27,221 spent on this Professional Services
Agreement. There are sufficient funds within the current appropriation from Fund 029 to cover this
expense.
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